St James Street Big Local Steering Group Meeting
Monday 20th April 2015 7-9.30pm at La Mandache Restaurant
Attendees: Betul, Tommy, Fiona, Linda, Wendy, Tom, Olly, Tommy, Alan, Neesha, Trevor
Apologies: Jamie A, Annemarie, Feroz, Jason, Libbie, Craig
	Discussion points 
	Actions 

	Matters arising 
The following smaller matters were carried over to be discussed at the next meeting in April:
1. Alan to issue this month’s financial update.)
2. Neesha & Trevor to confirm that the Pathway Funding and the Worker Contract Extension funding applications have been sent to Local Trust. 

3. Expressions of interest from film makers to be sought in relation to the Plan submissions to be made to Local Trust in July.

4. Trevor to send sample codes of conduct to Jamie for the Partnership Working Group to consider 

5. Betul & Neesha to report back on the Business Training event on 18th Feb.

6. Vision On to report back about whether room rental can be arranged at The Mill for the Business Forum.

	1. See  Finance update 

2. Pathway funding was not submitted see finance update.

3. Fiona has started research but no conclusions yet.
4. Not raised at meeting

5. Not raised at meeting
6. Vision could not use the Mill as meetings need to be on Wednesday when the Mill is not available. So offer of funding no longer required.


	Mini Holland
Fiona has asked Chris to confirm if he will return to speak to the group on 1st June. He had not produced a written note as he had offered for this meeting. Fiona to chase.

	Fiona

	Finance Update -  (see document attached)

Alan presented the latest finance figures with a total amount left as £2,810.00 (as of 17th April 2015 when it was circulated before the meeting) this amount included the workers’ pay for April.  

(Outside the meeting) Neesha and Alan had completed a reconciliation of the big local account on return from her holiday as the pathway funding had not been submitted therefore there was then a discrepancy in the figures.   A full list of costing in the correct budget headings from the beginning of the project was completed and sent to Trevor.    

Trevor informed the group that he did not submit the pathway  funding application in February as agreed. He reported that it has to be submitted online by the LTO.  Agreed that Alan will submit the application by the end of April with the help of Trevor and Neesha. 

Trevor tabled an example cashflow forecast implying that the group should apply for about £15k in extra funds which was confusing and was different to the instructions given to Trevor by the Steering Group in February. There is a long discussion over the types of funding available and goal posts seemingly moving.   To clarify there are 2 types of pathway funding of up to £18k and £2k – one is an addition resource fund of £2k for plan writing which is in addition to the £1million and the £18k is a draw down from the £1million to help groups who have run short of Getting Started Grant.   

Trevor informed the group that quite a bit of detail on costing and programme was required for the applications and that quotes from external consultants should be obtained for some items. Fiona queried this and said that this would delay the application even further. Trevor highlighted the difficulties and extra costings associated with making a film to present the Plan. Tom asked why the group wanted to make a film if it was likely to be so difficult and it was explained that the group had not known about difficulties before but that if they could be overcome, a film would be more engaging than a paper report. Fiona expressed disappointment that this new information and extra requirements were only being reported now after a long delay. Trevor had first suggested that we apply for this money in December and the Steering Group had agreed how much should be applied for at their meeting in February. It is disappointing that the current delay means that this money will be available in June/July at the earliest. This delay has created a cashflow problem and another significant programme delay.

There was a discussion over whether the group would want more activities to be happening and our grant application would need to allow for associated spending. Tommy said he would like more events because this is his general area of interest. The consensus however was to focus on plan writing rather than starting new events and activities beyond those already planned.  

It was agreed after a long conversation that we will apply for £4,800 for salary of the worker and £4,800 from the “£18k drawdown fund” for any small additional activities/publicity/extra unforeseen costs. The £2k additional resource funding – will also be applied for to pay for someone to write/film our plan.  The Steering Group will need to consider how they would like their plan to be presented and obtain quotes from professionals to assist if required.

	Revised budget reconciliation to be issued to the Steering Group for information - Neesha

Alan to meet with Neesha and Trevor before the end of April to submit pathway funding for £9600 draw down and £2k additional resource.



	Susan Williams – Vision On
Susan Williams has been in contact.  Although the original proposal was for Susan to upload business profiles to the business facebook page, her contract is ending and no one in that group is ready to take on the social media coordinator role. In addition the password for the business page would allow access to our main big local facebook page. Therefore Neesha has uploaded 3 of 8 business profiles on the business facebook page on Susan’s behalf.
https://www.facebook.com/pages/St-James-Big-Local-Business  
It was agreed that it would be best to set up a new business page with Big Local Branding but with a separate password that can be handed over to the business forum in due course. Until then we can offer some support to their group  via Neesha’s time.

	Neesha

	Jumble Trail
Fiona came back with the two options for dates being 13th of September and Mid-August.  The majority voted for 13th of September for a new jumble trail. Fiona to set up the trail, new email address and circulate draft publicity material. 

	Fiona

	Annual Review & Next Steps
1. The Mill  & Small Grants Programme – Jason

2. Public Art & Visual Links to the Marshes – Fabien, Libbi & Jamie C

3. HLF Work and Public Realm/Greening of Streets – Olly

4. Soft measures to improve safety & security - Craig

5. Network Rail & Station – Fiona

6. Events inc Jumble Trail – Fiona / Tommy

7. Support & activities for vulnerable elderly - Tommy

8. St James Health Centre – Annemarie (post meeting note – Annemarie began this work back in 2014 so should continue. Wendy to choose a different topic).
9. Support for disadvantaged children  - Linda
10. Work to support local businesses - Betul
With reference to the next steps Olly was the only attend to bring his written notes and show the group.  Please see Olly’s attached. Some group member’s feedback verbally.  (See notes recording this discussion at end of page for further reference on verbal notes).  Fiona had sent her update prior to the meeting (see Fiona’s update attached).  Although others had started work there was confusion about how to record and present their results.
Wendy had begun on one option however Annemarie was covering this and therefore Wendy is to choose another of the ideas that is not already selected.  Wendy would be happy to work with someone else if needed. 

Linda mentioned that she would like to liaise with Neesha about young people work and the existing contacts with schools.
Post Meeting Note:

There was not enough time to discuss this part of the agenda and not all of the papers were available. Fiona has suggested that an interim working group meeting be called in May to organise how we collate our group research on the 29 good ideas. This might also be a chance to meet the newly elected Chair of the business forum. Suggested dates were circulated to the Steering Group of 11th and 18th May. Fiona to check with the business forum. A draft template/cover sheet to summarise information on each of the ideas is attached to the minutes for comment by the Steering Group. 
Anyone needing further assistance to complete their cover sheet can contact Neesha.


	Wendy to select another topic to research.

Neesha to contact Linda about Young people’s cross over data.

All to review idea recording sheet and return comments/start using it to report their research.

Fiona to check possible meeting date with the business forum in May. All who wish to attend an ideas planning session at that meeting to get in touch with Fiona.

	Partnership Working Group (PWG)
PWG met last week. Olly presented 3 different options for how Steering group and Partnership groups work in other places.  The findings were that: “Partnership group become the steering group – being made of both existing steering group and newly identified partnership group members.   The then existing steering group members who not want to take a role in governance become more of a wider community based group.  It is identified that a partnership group is not for everyone because there will be financial accountability issues involved.”

 The Steering Group agreed with this proposal in principal. Olly to propose next steps and work required on governance documents.

	Neesha to circulate the PWG minutes to the rest of the SG. 
Olly

	Community Worker Update
Neesha submitted her March report (see attached) and added that since which time she has attempted to contact:
· Local mosque

· Local church

· Youth offending teams

· Play London

· Ascham Homes 

With the crossover of the 29 ideas – Neesha and Linda to meet. 

All send ideas of any additional outreach places for Neesha to attend and spread the word for priorities the 29 ideas.


	All

	AOB
St James Neighbourhood forum – Wendy announces that she is starting a SJNF for those who are interested they are welcome to attend this event which is to be separate from the Big Local work as previously agreed by the Steering Group. 
	-


Date and time of next meeting: Monday 1st June 2015 @ 7pm 

Venue: to be confirmed


